
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
25 July 2025 

olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Mrs Caroline Madigan 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 
5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Fri 25 July 9.00am Mass to wel-
come Mrs Madigan 
Tues 29 July Yr 3 Edendale Farm 
Excursion, Yr 4 Water Treatment 
Plant excursion 
Thur 31 July Morris Gleitzman 
Author visit for Book Week, 
10.00am Bishop visiting 
Fri 1 Aug 100 Days of Founda-
tion 
Mon 4 Aug Yr 6 Confirmation 
Reflection Day 
Fri 8 Aug Feast of St Mary of the 
Cross MacKillop 7.00pm Confir-
mation 
Mon 11-Thur 14 Aug Book Fair 
Mon 11 Aug Yr 5 Scienceworks 
excursion 
Tues 12 Aug Yr 4 Traffic School 
excursion 
Wed 13th Aug - Professional 
Development Day for Staff (no 
school for children) Religious 
Education Focus 
Fri 15 Aug Feast of the Assump-
tion 
Mon 25 Aug Book Week Parade 
Tues 26 Aug Yr 3 Traffic School 
excursion 
 

PAB Meetings 
Wed 20 Aug 7.00pm 
Wed 19 Nov 7.00pm 

P&F Meetings 
Tues 12 Aug 7.00pm 
Wed 5 Nov 7.00pm 
 
2025 Professional Development 

Days for staff - No school for 
the children 

Term 3 
Wed 13th August - Religious 
Education Focus 
Term 4 
Mon 3rd of November 
 
1:00pm finish days at the end of 
each term 
Term 3 - Fri 19th September  
Term 4 - Tues 16th December (last 
day of the 2025 school year for 
students). 

 
Sacraments 

Fri 8 Aug 7.00pm Confirmation 
for Yr 6 

Laudato Si  
“All of us can cooperate as instruments of God for the care of creation, each according to his or her own culture, 

experience, involvements and talents.” N14  Pope Francis 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Welcome Mrs Madigan 
Heavenly Father, we thank you for the gift of our new principal, Mrs Madigan. 

We are grateful for their willingness to accept this important leadership role and 
for their dedication to our school. We ask for your divine wisdom and guidance 
to be upon them as they lead our school community. Grant them strength, pa-
tience, and clarity of vision as they work with teachers, students, and families. 
May their leadership foster a positive and nurturing environment where all can 

thrive academically, socially, and spiritually. Bless our school with unity, compas-
sion, and a shared commitment to excellence. We ask this in your name. Amen  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a wonderful week it has been! I am so grateful for the kindness and support I 
have received from everyone, teachers, students, and families. It was a true hon-
our to be welcomed today at our formal mass, with all three of our priests in 
attendance, as well as my family and friends. It was a moment of reflection and 
gratitude that I will always cherish. 

Over the course of this week, I’ve had the privilege of meeting so many amazing 
students and families, and I’ve received so many kind well wishes. If you see me in 
the yard, please don’t hesitate to come up, introduce yourself, and share your 
name. While I may recognise your face, it will take me some time to remember all 
the wonderful names that go with them! 

I would also like to extend a special thank you to the ‘Events Committee’, who 
worked so closely with Mrs. Carabott to surprise me with the Q&A session. I truly 
hope that many of you have had the chance to get to know me a little better and 
learn about some of the things I enjoy doing outside of school life. 

As we move forward, I want to inform you that over the next few weeks, we will be 
welcoming a number of visitors to our school. These visitors will be speaking with 
the leadership team and visiting some classrooms as part of a regular school review 
process. This is something that happens periodically in all schools, and we welcome 
Lorraine Kennedy, who will be conducting the review. Please join me in making Lor-
raine feel welcome as she works with us to reflect on our practices and identify ar-
eas for growth. 

I feel incredibly blessed to be the Principal of a school that means so much to me. 
As a former student here, I know firsthand how strong the foundation is that this 
school provides, and I am honoured to now be in the position of caretaker and 
leader. I shared a little of my personal journey with those who attended today’s 
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mass, and I spoke about how profoundly my time at this school has shaped me. 
God truly works in mysterious ways, and I am so thankful that my journey has led 
me back to a place so special to me. 

As I step into this role, I am mindful of the legacy of St. Mary of the Cross MacKil-
lop, the Josephite Sisters, and all the previous Principals who have led this school 
with passion and care. I will do my very best to continue their work and build up-
on the foundations they have laid. 

Thank you once again for making this week so memorable. I am looking forward 
to the journey ahead with all of you. 

Have a safe and restful weekend. 

 

Warm regards, 

Caroline Madigan 
Mrs Caroline Madigan 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



 



 

BOOK WEEK IS COMING!! 
 

BOOK PARADE  
MONDAY 25 AUGUST 8.45am in the Hall 

Are you ready to dress up as your favourite 
book character?  

If you could choose to be anybody from a 
book, who would it be? 

You could be a superhero, a princess or a cat. 
 

Who will you choose? Will it be a mask, a 
wig, a hat? Crazy socks look great as well! 

 
Who will you be? What will you wear?  

We can’t wait to see!! 



 

The performance is repeated for each session.  

GROUP 1 - FI, 1K, 2M, 3E, 4G, 5C & 6A  

GROUP 2 - FJ, 1L, 2N, 3F, 4H, 5D & 6B  



 



 



 



 



 

Dadfit is coming to Braybrook! 

Dadfit is kicking off a new program for our local Dads commencing the 31st July at Braybrook Community 

Centre 

Dadfit is a FREE community program to help you get active, connect with other local and school dads, and 

share experiences in a safe and supportive environment 

 

The group will meet weekly on Thursday nights, 7

-9pm, for five weeks 

To sign up, please fill out this quick form on the 

Dadfit website: 

https://dadfit.au/maribyrnong  

https://dadfit.au/


 



 



 


